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Greetings, Lebanon Campus! 

 

The cold weather has arrived and brought with it the spirit of the holiday season.  

As the fall semester quickly marches towards its conclusion, it is important to      

reflect and be aware of the great things that have happened and continue to happen. 

 

The leadership team is currently working on a campus master plan aligned to the 

collegeôs strategic plan.  In October, a survey was sent out to all employees and    

students seeking input on what is great about the Lebanon Campus, what we can 

improve and what the campus would look like in five years if nothing were to 

change.  Using the input from these surveys, input gathered at ñPizza with the     

Presidentò held in November for our students, and future small group meetings, we 

plan to take great strides to ensure the longevity and vitality of the Lebanon       

Campus. 

  

We will continue to seek options to address student-parking issues, as that concern 

has not gone unnoticed.  We are still accepting surveys, if you wish to share your 

input. Click here to take the survey. 

  

During the month of    

December, at various 

times, members of the 

leadership team will be 

seated around campus    

to interact with students 

and encourage             

enrollment.   

 

We are all part of a truly 

great team and we look     

forward to growing the 

campus together!  

 

Laurie Bowersox 

  

 

Dr. Ski listens to students as they share their thoughts about the 

Lebanon Campus during ñPizza with the Presidentò held on     

Nov. 10.  Left to right: Oneisha Peres; Elizabeth Legters;        

Dr. Ski; and Karitza Hernandez. 

https://goo.gl/forms/lsHXuDncFyLMCd6r2
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Welcome to Lebanon!  
Ruth Purgason joined the Lebanon Campus as an Admissions Counselor on 

October 31, 2016. Ruth is native to the Caribbean island of Puerto Rico, earned 

an AA degree at HACC, a Behavioral Science Bachelor Degree from Penn 

State Harrisburg, and a Masterôs Degree in Educational Psychology from  

Temple University. Prior to her employment at HACC, she worked as a   

Counselor in the mental health field and taught at the elementary and high 

school levels in Harrisburg and Hershey including at the Milton Hershey 

School. Ruth served the HACC Harrisburg Campus as a part time Counselor 

and eventually transitioned to a full time Special Populations Advisor (which 

she held for the past five years). Ruth has two adult children and lives in      

Palmyra with her husband, Jon. She enjoys the sun, working out and traveling! 

Through the years she has been active in several community organizations in 

the Greater Harrisburg Area, and even spent two years living in Saudi Arabia.  

Stop by Ruthôs office located at 104D to say hello when you have a chance!   

While most students relaxed or caught up on 

homework during fall break, a group of HACC 

students worked on their leadership skills at the 

2016 HACC Student Leadership Conference. Our 

student leaders learned about their personality 

traits, team-building, and the dance floor theory. 

The conference was held in Lancaster, PA, and 

included places of interest such as SkyZone,   

Pottery Works and The Hotel Lancaster. This  

annual conference is free for students and is 

sponsored by the Student Government              

Association.  

2016 Student Leadership Conference  

Photo, left to right: Students, Yesiann De La Torre Matos, 

Billy Blair, Kayla Benfer, Josh Messe, Kayla Lewis, 

RyAnn Shearer-Cassel,and Lindsey Smith 
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Rising Stars!  

Fall Semester ô16 got off to a promising start in early  

September with a ceremony recognizing students who got 

their college careers off to promising starts as part of the 

Rising Stars program. The recognition ceremony, held in 

the Pushnik Family Library, recognized the work of     

students in the Spring 2016 semester. 

 

Rising Stars is a college-wide program that recognizes 

students who receive a 3.0 GPA or better while enrolled  

in an English 001 or 002 class. It awards students who 

have taken the college reading classes, along with other 

classes, and have managed to perform well academically. 

For most of these students, these classes are the first     

college classes they have taken. 

 

A total of 18 students received the Rising Star              

designation, which honored them for a first semester of work with a B average or better.  

Three students were honored with shooting star status that noted two consecutive semesters of B average 

or better grades. 

 

Students were awarded certificates given by reading instructors Kathy Felty and Marge Sweeney. Felty 

delivered faculty remarks noting the determination that students must have to succeed.  

[ŜƊ ǘƻ ǊƛƎƘǘΥ LƴǎǘǊǳŎǘƻǊ aŀǊƎŜ {ǿŜŜƴŜȅΣ ŀƴŘ wƛǎƛƴƎ {ǘŀǊ 

ŀǿŀǊŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ !ƳōŜǊ IƻǎǘŜǧŜǊΣ YŀƳŀƭǇǊŜŜǘ {ƛƴƎƘΣ 

WǳǎǎƛŜ DǳȊƳŀƴΣ {ǘŜǇƘŜƴ {ŎƳƳƛŘǘ ŀƴŘ ƛƴǎǘǊǳŎǘƻǊ YŀǘƘȅ 

CŜƭǘȅΦ 

Each semester a pizza party is held for the Rising 

Stars in the Learning Center.  Dr. Ski surprised   

students with a visit to the recent party hosted by 

Annette Beamersderfer (ñMrs. Bò), Learning    

Center director, and Marge Sweeney, reading     

instructor.  Dr. Ski took this opportunity to      

engage students in a discussion about student  

success.     

Photo:  Dr. Ski serves pizza to student Carlos 

Rosario Garcia while classmate Stephen 

Schmidt waits patiently for his slice of the pie. 
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Healthy Relationships vs. Unhealthy Relationships  

On Sept. 19, our Office of Student Development hosted 

a game show for students to celebrate Hispanic Heritage 

Month. The game featured crazy singing competitions, a 

dance off, acting competitions and more!  

The game was interactive and not only got students    

involved, it also grabbed some attention from our      

faculty and staff as well. 

  

To recognize Domestic Violence            

Awareness Month in October,  Michael 

Ritter from the Lebanon Domestic        

Violence Intervention Center, talked to 

our students about what a healthy              

relationship entails and what eight factors 

make up a healthy relationship. He also 

talked about the flip side, where             

relationships become unhealthy. Students 

learned about the power and control wheel 

and how it can  negatively impact      

themselves and others.      

Everyone walked out of the event with 

more  self-awareness and self-reflection. 

 

Hispanic Heritage Game Show  


